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     Constructive
         Notice
                      

This publication of the student newsletter for the Indiana University School of Law-Indianapolis covers events and activities that will

take place through the fall semester months of September and October 2009.  The next issue will follow after fall break.

Welcome to Indiana University School of Law-Indianapolis!
We wish to welcome all new first-year students, transfer and visiting students, returning students, 

LL.M. students, S.J.D. candidates, and all new and visiting faculty.

Calendar for 

Fall Semester 2009

 

        Labor Day (no classes).................Mon., Sept. 7

        Fall Recess begins........................Mon., Oct. 12

              (no classes)

        Classes resume.............................Mon., Oct. 19

        Thanksgiving Recess begins.......Tues., Nov. 24

              (no classes)

        Classes resume.............................Mon., Nov. 30

        Classes end...................................Sat., Dec. 5

        Exams begin..................................Mon., Dec. 7

        Exams end.....................................Mon., Dec. 21

September & October
2009

Events & Meetings

  Please refer to the law school' s Events Calendar    
  on the web page @ www.indylaw.indiana.edu for 
  daily updates of all events, meetings, and activities  
  scheduled at our law school. You may submit         
  information for the Events Calendar by following    
  the procedures outlined in this newsletter. 

  (See pg. 4.)

Parking on Campus
Park early! Park correctly! They do ticket!

  Valid permits are required to park on campus.       
  Parking permits may be purchased online through  
  Parking Services at www.parking.iupui.edu.  

  All vehicles parked in a permit lot must properly   
  display a parking permit so that the letter              
  designation and expiration date are clearly visible  
  from the front of the vehicle.  Parking regulations   
  are enforced 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

  There are three parking garages convenient to the  
  law school for "E" permit student parking: One on 
  the corner of Michigan and Blackford Streets, one  
  across from the Track & Field stadium at New      
  York and Barnhill Drive, and also the Sports         
  Complex garage off New York on Blake Street.     
  Free off-campus parking is available at the north   
  campus parking lot at 1200 Indiana Avenue in       
  which a permit is also required. Students board a   
  Jags Express shuttle from this lot and are brought  
  to campus. Shuttles run 5:45 a.m.-10:00 p.m.       
  when school is in session. (See IUPUI Shuttle:      
  Off-Campus Route for more information.)

  Be sure to refer to the Parking Services website @ 

  www.parking.iupui.edu for all your parking        
  needs.
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Office of Professional Development

&

Pro Bono Program

  The mission of the Office of Professional

  Development is to assist students and alumni with

  all aspects of career exploration and successful

  preparation for entering into the practice of law 

  or pursuing a non-practicing career. They 

  encourage all students and alumni to utilize the

  services their office provides.

      

  Not sure what area of law interests you? Do 

  you need assistance with your cover letter and 

  resume? Are you relocating and want to know

  about potential job contacts? Attend networking

  and programming events throughout the school

  year sponsored by the Office of Professional

  Development, Rm. 115. Make an appointment

  to speak with Chasity Thompson or Tamara

  McMillian to talk about your legal future and

  use the resources in their office. These tools will

  assist you greatly with your job search and

  overall professional development.

  Our Pro Bono Program will allow you an

  opportunity to provide public service to the under-

  represented in society. This program is open to all

  IU-Indianapolis law students who have completed

  their first semester of classes. Please contact

  LaWanda Ward in Rm. 115, for more 

  information.                                                    

Call the law school hot line for daily

updates regarding class cancellations,

events, meetings and other info.

317-274-8611

Financial Aid Hours
  

  Jennifer Vines,  Assistant Director/Financial 

  Aid liaison for the law school, is available for

  appointments at Inlow Hall to discuss financial

  aid. An appointment book is located in the Student

  Services office on the first floor, Rm. 119, and

  appointments are typically held on Monday and

  Tuesday afternoons in Rm. 387.  If you need to

  drop off paperwork for Ms. Vines on a day she is

  not at Inlow Hall, you may drop it off in the

  Student Services office, Rm. 119. 

  The main Financial Aid office is located in the          
  Campus Center, 420 University Blvd., on the           
  second floor in Rm. CE 250A. When Ms. Vines is    
  not available, you may stop by and meet with a         
  counselor or make a personal payment. Walk-in        
  Advising Hours are: Monday - Thursday: 8 a.m.       
  - 6 p.m., Friday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m., and Saturday:

  9 a.m. - noon. Telephone Advising Hours are:  

  Monday - Friday: 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. Additional contact

  information: Telephone: 317-274-4162;

  Fax: 317-274-5930; Email: finaid@iupui.edu.

  A drop box is available for your convenience in the   
  north hallway outside the Student Financial Services  
  area to collect documents and/or payments. Make      
  sure that your name and university ID number are on 
  every page of the forms.

Add Funds to Your JagTag Online!

   You can add funds to your JagTag online @

   http://www.jagtag.iupui.edu/funds/default.asp. From this site,         
   you will be able to add funds using either a VISA or Master Card   
   through the secure Indiana University central credit card                
   processing service. You can use your JagTag funds for                 
   printing, vending machines, campus food services and much        
   more.  Information is included on the web site. There is also a       
   machine available in the law library for transferring cash onto        
   your JagTag.
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Law School News!

  

  IU Law-Indianapolis has Two Top 10 Programs!

  U.S. News and World Report ranked two programs 

  at our law school in the Top 10 in their national

  ranking of top law schools in 2009. Faculty who     
  teach in the fields of health law and legal writing    
  ranked the Hall Center for Law and Health as 10th  
  and the legal writing program (Legal Analysis        
  Research and Communication or LARC) as 8th.     
  Also, our school was ranked as 7th in the Top 10    
  of public law schools offering a part-time program.

   

  Hall Center for Law and Health,  as part of its

  work on Health Reform, collaborated with the 

  Center for Health Policy to release an Issue Brief

  entitled Public Health Programs'  Key to Healthy

  Population, Lower Healthcare Costs. Indiana ranks

  34th in the nation in Public Health Indicators and

  50th in per capita Public Health expenditures.

  Program on International Human Rights Law

  J.D. and LL.M. students gave an oral intervention  
  and a one-hour private briefing to the UN Human   
  Rights Committee about women' s rights violations  
  and women' s political marginalization occurring in  
  Chad. The students presented their key findings      
  and recommendations, contained in a 40-page         
  shadow report, "Chad' s Breach of the International 
  Covenant on Civil and Political Rights: Failure to   
  Protect the Rights of Women and Girls," to the      
  Committee' s Chad Task Force during spring break  
  in New York City. The students'  report included    
  two affidavits with one made by a rights violations  
  victim. The students belonging to the law school' s  
  International Human Rights Law Society also         
  discussed their factual findings and recommenda-    
  tions stated in their report to the Committee. The    
  briefing was held at the Office of the High             
  Commissioner for Human Rights.                    

  

 (Law School News cont.) 

 The students who attended the Committee sessions

  included: Megan Alvarez,  J.D., shadow report      
  coordinator, IHRL Society, Matthew Trick,            
  J.D., Bobby Lam,  J.D., Zoe Meier,  J.D., Kristen  
  Nicole Hunsberger,  J.D., Uchenna Christiana       
  Mgboh,  LL.M., Wele Elangwe,  LL.M., Human    
  Rights track, Kavinvadee Suppapongtevasakul,       
  LL.M., Human Rights track, and Jhon Sanchez,     
  LL.M., ' 07, J.D., ' 08.

  The Office of Institutional Advancement has       
  recently received recognition for its outstanding     
  work on two publications: the law school' s           
  Alumni Magazine and 2009 Student Viewbook.     
  The Alumni Magazine/Dean' s Report, "Law and   
  the City" issue, won a Platinum Award,  highest     
  honor, from the Association of Marketing and       
  Communication Professionals. The 2009 Student   
  Viewbook received the 2009 APEX Award for      
  Publication Excellence. Congratulations to Jonna   
  MacDougall,  Elizabeth Allington,  and the entire    
  staff of the Office of Institutional Advancement on 
  their recognition and prestigious awards!

  

After Hours...          

  If students need to contact a                

   professor after hours when doors       
   automatically lock, 6:00 p.m. 2nd floor, 5:15 p.m.    
   3rd floor, they may use the phone located on the   
   table outside the doors. This will allow students      
   an opportunity to call a professor and perhaps        
   he/she can meet them at the door to assist with     
   any questions or concerns.

Law Library Information Number

To check the library opening and closing

hours throughout the year, please call...

317-274-4027
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Upcoming Events & Speakers
at IU School of Law-Indianapolis

____________

Program on Law and State Government

Fellowship Symposium

Friday, October 2, 2009

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Wynne Courtroom

"State Law and Energy Policy: Initiatives and

Ideas Powering the Future"

  The Program on Law and State Government           
  Fellowship Symposium is an academic event in       
  which the current year' s fellows, Olivia Fleming     
  and Elliott McKinnis,  present their research            
  regarding their collaboratively chosen topic. PLSG  
  fellowships allow law students to study and            
  research critical legal and regulatory issues facing   
  state governments. Look for more information and  
  details regarding this event on the PLSG' s website  
  at:

  http://indylaw.indiana.edu/programs/Law_State_

  Gov/fellowships.htm.

******************

Distinguished Speakers Series

Lt . Co l. (Re s .) David  Be njam in,  Adv.

International Law Consultant

Law and Armed Conflict and Counter-Terrorism
Specialist

Thursday, October 22, 2009

Lecture: 5:00 p.m., Wynne Courtroom

Reception: 6:00, Conour Atrium

  ( Look for more upcoming information and details   
   on this event at the law school' s website.)

(Upcoming Events cont.)

Indiana Supreme Court Lecture
with the

Honorable Paul J. DeMuniz,
Chief Justice, Supreme Court of Oregon

Tuesday, November 10, 2009

Lecture: 5:00 p.m. Wynne Courtroom

Reception: 6:00 p.m. Conour Atrium

The law school thanks the Indiana Supreme Court for

sponsoring this program.

  (For additional information regarding any of these

   events, please contact Shaun Ingram at

   slingram@iupui.edu.)

 

Procedures for Scheduling

Law School Events

  Student groups planning events should check the    
  guidelines which are posted on the web site:

  http://indylaw.indiana.edu/students/event              
  guidelines.htm. Please note that all student events  
  should be approved by Student Affairs, 

  Matt Banker,  and submitted to the web calendar.   
  Please direct any questions you have about this      
  process to the Office of Student Affairs,  Room      
  119, 278-5560. If the event is being planned in      
  conjunction with an outside group, please contact   
  the Office of Institutional Advancement,  Room      
  227C, or Shaun Ingram @ slingram@iupui.edu.     
  If you are scheduling a routine meeting, (monthly  
  student organization meeting, etc.,) you should      
  use the web Events Calendar.
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WANT TO START PRACTICING BEFORE

YOU LEAVE LAW SCHOOL?

Enroll in one of our in-house clinics and represent clients with

the guidance of one of the law school's faculty

Civil Practice Clinic, (3 or 4 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students advise and represent clients in general civil matters. These
matters include family law, property, administrative law, and a number of
other miscellaneous civil matters.  Students are certified to practice under
the Rules for Admission to the Bar.

Professors Carrie Hagan-Gray and Mary Wolf

Criminal Defense Clinic, (3 or 4 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students represent persons charged with Class D felonies.  Students are
certified to practice under faculty supervision pursuant to Rules for
Admission to the Bar.

Professors Novella Nedeff and Frances Watson

Disability Clinic, (2 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students interview, counsel, and provide administrative representation to
persons with physical or mental disabilities.  Legal problems include initial
disability determinations for Supplemental Security Income, continuation
of disability benefits, and other matters related to benefits from the Social
Security Administration.

Professor Joanne Orr

Wrongful Conviction Clinic, (2-3 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students represent indigent clients seeking relief from wrongful
convictions in state post-conviction and/or federal habeas corpus
proceedings.  State cases are accepted in cooperation with the Office of
the State Public Defender.  Students consider federal and state post-
conviction remedies and the relevant issues, including eyewitness
identifications, false confessions, informants, government misconduct,
junk science, and DNA testing.

Professor Frances Watson

Immigration Clinic, (2 or 3 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students represent both detained and non-detained clients in
immigration matters before federal administrative agencies under
supervision of professor/counsel.  Typical cases involve claims of
asylum, family-based immigration petitions (including domestic
violence) and crime victim visas.

Professor Linda Kelly Hill

Appellate Clinic, (2 credits, Pass/Fail)

Students represent indigent clients in civil or criminal appeals. 
Students are responsible for all aspects of representation, including
client communication, drafting motions and briefs to the Indiana Court
of Appeals, presenting oral argument and litigating a petition to transfer
to the Indiana Supreme Court.

Professor Joel Schumm

ALSO CHECK OUT THESE EXTERNSHIP

OPPORTUNITIES FOR SPRING 2010 !

These programs give students an opportunity to work under the

supervision of placement supervisors outside of the law school

Applications will be available in September

ACLU – Indiana Civil Liberties

Professors Joanne Orr & Florence Roisman

Bankruptcy Law

Professor Nicholas Georgakopoulos

Court Internship Program

Professor Joel Schumm

US Department of Labor

Professor Robert Brookins

Marion County Health & Hospital, Public Health Enforcement Div

Professor Mary Wolf

Hospital Legal Department

Clarian-Fairbanks-St. Vincent-Wishard

Professor Mary Wolf

Human Rights (summer only)

Professor George Edwards

In-House Corporate Counsel

Eli Lilly & Company

Professor Cynthia Adams

Finish Line

Professors Karen Bravo & Antony Page

Tax

Indiana Board of Tax Review

Indiana Department of Revenue

Internal Revenue Service

Professor Lawrence Jegen

NCAA Membership & Enforcement Division

Professors Andy Klein & Jeffrey Cooper

Not-For-Profit Corporation (CDLC)

Professor Mary Wolf

Criminal Law

Prosecution Externship

Professor Shawn Boyne

Public Defender

Professors Novella Nedeff & Frances Watson

Program on Law & State Government - State Agencies

Professor Cynthia Baker
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So, you're an expert at teasing the facts
out of your cases...

How are you at teasing them out of your clients?

Do you want experience at effectively
obtaining information from your clients?

NOT SURE?

Plan to participate in this Spring's 

CLIENT COUNSELING COMPETITION

Why:

1L’s, 2L’s, and 3L’s welcome

No prerequisites or experience

Convenient – 1 hour a week during the competition

Networking

Fine tune communication skills by:

Talking with clients

Gathering information

Giving feedback to clients

Discussing problems with co-counsel

Helpful hints from attorneys

This will look great for your resume!

For additional information, stop by the Law Clinic

or stay tuned for the upcoming

 Informational Meetings in October!

Spring Semester Course:
Trial Competition Course

2009-2010

  The National Trial Competition is sponsored    

  by the Texas Young Lawyers Association and  

  the American College of Trial Lawyers.  ABA  

  accredited schools are eligible.

  The Competition alternates between civil and   

  criminal problems.  Spring 2010 Competition    

  will use a civil case.  IU-Indianapolis will host  

  the regional round of the competition for the    

  Illinois and Indiana law schools in February     

  2010.  Applications and audition information    

  will be available in the Law Clinic                  

  September 21,  2009.

Faculty, Staff & Students in the

Spotlight !

  Prof. Cynthia Baker,  Director of the                   
  Program on Law & State Government, has been    
  appointed by Governor Mitch Daniels to the         
  Indiana Commission of Higher Education.            
  Congratulations! 

  Matt Banker,  Assistant Dean of Student Affairs,   
  was elected by SBA elections to receive the White 
  Cane Award for Best Administrator. The award    
  was presented at this year' s Barristers'  Ball,         
  which was held during the spring ' 09 semester.

  Prof. Karen Bravo was invited to present a          
  poster of her research entitled "Follow the            
  Money?  Does the International Fight Against       
  Money Laundering Provide a Model for               
  International Anti-Human Trafficking Efforts?" at 
  the 103rd American Society of International Law   
  (ASIL) Annual Meeting, held in Washington,       
  D.C. March 25-28.
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(Spotlight cont.)

 

  Prof.  Dan Cole was invited to become a               
  member of the Board of Advisors of the Institute    
  for Policy Integrity at New York University Law   
  School. He was invited based on his past written    
  articles and book chapters on issues relating to the  
  theory, method, and practice of cost-benefit           
  analysis (or regulatory impact analysis) in the        
  federal government. The Institute for Policy          
  Integrity is a non-partisan think tank and advocacy  
  organization for the use of properly conducted       
  cost-benefit analysis to promote socially beneficial  
  regulation. The institute advocates for regulatory    
  programs using cost-benefit analysis, and              
  advocates for reforms in cost-economically            
  justified regulations. The board of advisors is        
  made up of academics and leaders in government,  
  business, and in the advocacy community.

  Prof. Eric Dannenmaier was cited by the             
  Phillippines Supreme Court Chief Justice in a        
  dispute over the release of negotiating documents   
  from a trade agreement. The Court denied a          
  petition to release the records but its Chief Justice  
  dissented, citing nine separate times at length         
  from Professor Dannenmaier' s 2004 article            
  "Trade, Democracy, and the FTAA: Public Access 
  to the Process of Constructing a Free Trade Area   
  of the Americas," (1066 Fordham Int' l Law J.       
  1078) in support of his position that the document  
  should have been released.  (See the law school       
  website under "News" for more detailed                
  information.)

 

  Dean Gary Roberts, Jim Nehf, Associate Dean for 
  Graduate Studies, and Claire Grove,  Assistant        
  Dean for Graduate Studies, traveled to Seoul,        
  Korea, to attend an IU International Alumni Event  
  June 5-7. From Seoul,  they flew to Beijing, P.R.    
  China to visit the law school' s partners at Renmin  
  University, which hosts the Chinese Law Summer  
  Program for IU School of Law-Indianapolis.  In      
  addition, Dean Roberts coordinated with graduates 
  in Beijing to organize an alumni reception and       
  dinner during the visit.  Before returning to the       
  U.S., the deans visited Nanning, P.R. China,        
  where Dean Roberts and Dean Nehf gave              
  presentations to the Guangxi Bar Association.

(Spotlight cont.)

  Prof. George Edwards was chosen as a                
  recipient of IUPUI' s Prestigious External Award   
  Recognition (PEAR). IUPUI Chancellor Charles   
  Bantz presented Professor Edwards with the         
  PEAR award at the Chancellor' s Academic           
  Honors Convocation on April 17, 2009.  The        
  award was in honor of Professor Edwards            
  receiving the National Bar Association' s (NBA' s)  
  Ronald Harmon Brown Award of International      
  Distinction in August, 2008. (This award was       
  established in memory of the first African            
  American to become the United States Secretary    
  of Commerce, Ronald Harmon Brown, 1941-       
  1996.) See the law school' s website under            
  "News" for additional information.

  Professor Edwards participated in an international 
  conference in Taipei,Taiwan, July 23-24. The       
  conference was sponsored by the Asian Centre for 
  World Trade Organization (WTO) and                 
  International Health Law and Policy. The WTO    
  Centre is part of New Taiwan University, the       
  premier university in Taiwan. At the Taipei          
  conference, Professor Edwards delivered a paper   
  entitled "Human Rights and International Trade:    
  From the 17th Century Trans-Atlantic Slave         
  Trade to Hurricane Katrina, the World Trade        
  Organization (WTO), Human Trafficking and the  
  Right to Health." (For more details,  go to our law 
  school website and click on News.)

 

  Prof.  Frank Emmert gave a lecture entitled          
  "Reflections on How To and How Not To            
  Establish Antitrust Oversight in Emerging            
  Markets and Transitional Economies" at the          
  Spring Antitrust Meeting of the American Bar       
  Association (ABA) in Washington D.C. on March 
  27th.

  Prof.  John Hill's book The Political Centrist 

  (2009 Vanderbilt University Press) will be            
  released in November 2009.  In his book,             
  Professor Hill examines the decline of "liberal"
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 (Spotlight cont.)  

            

  and "conservative" ideology and the growth of a      
  "centrist" approach to contentious contemporary      
  political and social issues such as abortion,             
  affirmative action, the death penalty, gay                
  marriage, illegal immigration, judicial activism,      
  and other key issues.

  Indiana Law Review is proud to announce the         
  publication of eight student-written notes. These      
  students were chosen for their outstanding legal       
  analysis and ability to convey such insight and         
  analysis through their prose. The following students 
  will be published in Volume 43 of the Indiana Law  
  Review: Katie Boren, Kayla Britton, Kyle Gobel,    
  Hattie Harman, Lauren Miller, Ashley Paynter,     
  Daniel Pulliam,  and Emily Slaten.                         
  Congratulations!

  Prof. Eleanor Kinney testified on July 27th before   
  the House Energy and Commerce Committee' s field 
  hearing in New Albany, IN, as an expert on            
  insurance and health law. She was asked to talk       
  about the situation in Indiana regarding health         
  insurance, and experiences of Hoosiers with            
  rescission of private health insurance contracts and   
  post claims underwriting. (This allows insurers to    
  do their underwriting and decision-making about     
  whether an insurance policy is valid after it has sold 
  the individual.) Professor Kinney also discussed the 
  provisions in HR 3600, 111th Cong., to limit the     
  practices of rescission and post claims                    
  underwriting.

  Prof. Andy Klein was voted by SBA                      
  elections to receive the Black Cane Award for Best  
  Overall Professor. The award was presented to        
  Professor Klein at this year' s Barristers'  Ball,         
  which was held during the spring ' 09 semester.

(Spotlight cont.)

  

  Law & Health E-Newsletter, in association with  
  The Hall Center for Law and Health, is proud to  
  announce the following students to its new board  
  for this school year:  Julie Mahomed,  Editor-in-  
  Chief; Kate Mercer Lawson,  News and              
  Event Editor; Stephanie Lawyer,  Head Articles   
  Editor; Emily Munson & Sarah Orme,  Article    
  Editors.

  Hether McCabe,  ' 03, Executive Director of the   
  Hall Center for Law and Health, collaborated      
  with the Center for Health Policy to produce an   
  Issue Brief entitled New ADA Amendment            
  Benefits People with Disabilities and Businesses.   
  This brief outlines the original ADA, discusses    
  some of the important court decisions                 
  interpreting it,  and then discusses the anticipated  
  impact of the ADAA on both individuals and       
  businesses. To read the Issue Brief in full, go to   
  the law school website and click on "News."

 

  Tiffany Munsell,  3L, was elected National Chair 
  of the National Black Law Students Association   
  (NBLSA) for the 2009-10 academic year. She      
  was National Treasurer of NBLSA in 2008-09.    
  As National Chair, Tiffany will concentrate her   
  efforts on long-term development, advancing       
  social awareness, and serving the needs of local   
  chapters. Congratulations Tiffany!

  Emily Munson,  3L and incoming president of     
  the Health Law Society, won the title of              
  "Ms.Wheelchair Indiana," a competition for        
  Indiana women in wheelchairs who are               
  advocates. Part of Emily' s platform as Ms.         
  Wheelchair Indiana is advocating for the disabled 
  to have a voice in emergency preparedness          
  planning. Her responsibilities will also include     
  various groups throughout the state and              
  spreading her platform, "Wheel Be Ready:          
  Emergency Preparedness and the Disability         
  Community." Emily is continuing to accept         
  donations for projects and invitations to speak      
  and/or participate at events. Her Ms. Wheelchair 
  Indiana website is: www.emilymunson.com.       
  Congratulations Emily!
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(Spotlight cont.)

  Prof. David Orentlicher discussed health care        
  reform in the May 6th issue of the Journal of the    
  American Medical Association,  and described        
  components of a reform package that are necessary 
  to achieve universal coverage. He also spoke in      
  Flint,  Michigan in March at a conference entitled   
  "The Face of Our Future. Stem Cell Research: It' s 
  Political Ramifications, Ethics and Risks,              
  Alternative Options & More." The event was part  
  of the Ballenger Eminent Persons Lecture Series at 
  the Foundation for Mott Community College. His   
  presentation was entitled "Stem Cells: Ethical        
  Considerations."

    

  Prof. Antony Page taught and lectured at two        
  Chinese law schools in May and June as a resident 
  professor for the Chinese Law Summer Program.   
  The Program is held in Beijing at the Renmin        
  University of Law, which recently announced it     
  was ranked 1st among China' s law schools. He      
  also delivered lectures to faculty and Ph.D.           
  students in law at the China University of Political  
  Science and Law. 

  Prof. Michael Pitts was voted by SBA                  
  elections to receive the Red Cane Award for Best   
  new professor of 3 years or less.  This award was  
  presented to Professor Pitts at this year' s               
  Barristers'  Ball, which was held during the spring  
  ' 09 semester. Congratulations!            

  Prof. Florence Roisman spoke at a                      
  conference entitled "Human Rights and State Law: 
  New Strategies for Economic Justice Advocacy,"   
  which was sponsored by the Human Rights            
  Institute at Columbia Law School. On April 17 in   
  New York City, Professor Roisman' s panel,          
  entitled "Why Human Rights?," explored reasons   
  why social justice lawyers should consider using    
  human rights standards to advocate for economic    
  human rights in state law. Panelists addressed the   
  relevance of human rights standards in interpreting

  (Spotlight cont.)

  state constitutional provisions and statutes in          
  developing state common law. They also addressed
  the relationship between international and foreign   
  law and state/municipal law, and ways in which     
  lawyers can incorporate human rights standards      
  into their legal analysis by drawing on international 
  and foreign law for interpretive purposes.              
  Professor Roisman is the author of the article,        
  "Using International and Foreign Human Rights     
  Law in Public Interest Advocacy," 18  Indiana       
  International and Comparative Law Review 1,        
  (2008).

  Mark  Shope, 1L, co-presented with Professor       
  George Edwards, "American Legal Education:       
  What International Students Want To Know About  
  Studying Law In The United States." The presen-   
  tation was held at the offices of US Department of  
  State affiliate, the American International              
  Education Foundation (AIEF),Taipei, Taiwan, in    
  July.

  Matt Trick, 3L, gave a power point presentation to 
  a group of Ghanaian law students at the US            
  Embassy in Accra, Ghana, during his visit in July. 
  Matt was in Ghana as an IU-Indianapolis Law        
  intern for the Program in International Human        
  Rights Law.       

  

  Prof. Tom Wilson taught and lectured at two         
  Chinese law schools in May and June as a resident  
  professor, along with Professor Page, for the         
  Chinese law Summer Program. Professor Wilson    
  is Co-Director for the summer program, which       
  began in 1987. While in Beijing, he also lectured    
  to faculty and Ph.D. students in law at the China    
  University of Political Science and Law.
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EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

INFORMATION

  Indiana University has created a web page to         
  provide resources for you about emergency           
  preparedness; information will be updated as         
  needed. From the IU homepage,

  http://www.indiana.edu/, go to: About IUPUI,      
  Site Index, Emergency Preparedness.

  In the event of a building emergency for:

  FIRE: Alarms will sound and evacuation is           
  mandatory. Use closest stairway for exits. DO       
  NOT USE ELEVATORS. Once outside, move to   
  a safe place, if possible, to the parking lot west      
  of the law school. Remain outside until the "all      
   clear" is given.

  TORNADO WATCH: The "campus siren" will    
  sound - evacuation is NOT required.

  TORNADO WARNING: Three blasts of an air     
  horn in the Atrium will indicate evacuation is        
  necessary.  Evacuate immediately to the parking    
  garage and use only the NW and SOUTH              
  stairwells which have direct garage access.            
  Remain in garage until an "all clear" is given.

  (Note: Procedures are posted in all classrooms.)

 

IUPUI  Shuttle Service

It's a FREE ride! 

  The IUPUI shuttle system operates all year,

  Monday through Friday, except during university

  recognized holidays. There are 3 shuttle routes:

  Campus, Off-Campus, and HITS Express. The       
  shuttles are complimentary of Parking and

  Transportation Services and available to anyone

  in the university community. Route information

  and operational hours include:

  Campus Route (Maroon): 6:20 a.m. - 9:40 p.m.  
  (Operates approx. every 20 min.)                       
 

  Off-Campus Route (Green): 6:00 a.m. - 10:00     
  p.m. (Operates approx. every 10 min.)   

  HITS Express (Blue): 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

  (Union Bldg. Shuttle; operates approx. every      
  30. min.)  

  Please refer to the shuttle schedule on the IUPUI    
  website under Parking Services Transportation for  
  more information:   

  (www.parking.iupui.edu/transportation.shuttle.do)  
                                                                         
                            

  As a student of IUPUI, you are eligible to receive  
  an S-Pass valid on IndyGo' s Red Line to ride        
  free. This pass is good for the entire academic       
  year. Stop by the Campus Center JagTag office or  
  Parking Services office to pick up your FREE       
  pass. Simply show your valid JagTag to your bus   
  operator and swipe the S-Pass in the fare box.        
  There are 4 convenient routes connecting you to     
  campus, including the Red Line Downtown/IUPUI 
  Circulator. For more information, contact the        
  Customer Service Center at 635-3344 or visit         
  www.IndyGo.  Note: Persons with disabilities may 
  purchase disabled parking permits by contacting     
  Campus Parking Services via email or calling 

  274-4232.
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Student Health Services

  IUPUI Health Services provides high quality,      
  low cost routine and acute health care services 
  for the student population of the IUPUI               
  campus. Appointments may be made by calling 

  274-8214. For more information, go to:

  http://health.iupui.edu/index.html.

  NOTE:  If you are having difficulty dealing with       

  personal problems related to anxiety, depression, 

  stress, etc., there is help available for you               

  through the IUPUI Counseling and Psychological   

  Services -- CAPS.  Please call...274-2548.

SAFETY at IUPUI

   Please call the IUPUI Public Safety Dispatch Center        

   at 274-7911 whenever you see anything that makes         

   you feel uneasy or if you have discovered a      

  crime. This number is a direct line and may be   

  used to report ANY emergency, problem or        

  concern.  

            

CAMPUS POLICE ESCORTS

   Police escorts are available to students and                      

   employees 24 hours a day.  Please call 274-SAFE or       

   274-7233 between 6:00 p.m. and 2:00 a.m.  A special      

   vehicle is provided for this service through Parking           

   Services. At all other times, IUPUI police and security      

   officers provide escorts on foot and by vehicle for             

   persons concerned about their personal safety.

  

   IUPUI is committed to being a tobacco free           
   campus.  IUPUI Tobacco Policy states that             
   tobacco use or sale, including but not limited to  
   smoking, is  prohibited on university-owned,        
   operated or  leased property.  Law students          
   who choose to smoke must do so on the                 
   sidewalk  south of the law school building on        
   New York Street. To obtain information on the   
   IUPUI tobacco  policies or to obtain help with       
   cessation programs, go online to:

   http://tobaccofree.iupui.edu.

 

Bike Security Tips  

  Lock your bike with a high-security U-lock.

  Anchor both wheels and the frame to an

  approved bike rack with the U-lock. Engrave

  your Driver' s License Number in a hidden spot

  on the bike frame and wheels. Remember, seats

  and accessories can be targets of theft. For more

  information, contact IUPUI campus police at

  274-2058 or www.police.iupui.edu.

 

 Note:  Bike racks are available in the law school 

  underground parking garage for students use.   

 

Law School Cafe

     New Menu for Fall Semester!
Operation Hours

Monday - Thursday

              8:00 am - 6:00 pm

 Friday - 8:00 am - 1:30 pm

            

                 Phone:  278-224
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E-Mail Addresses and Phone Numbers

You May Wish to Use:

  Dean Roberts:  robertsg@iupui.edu       274-2581

  Dean Cox:  pacox@iupui.edu                274-1950

  Dean Banker:  mbanker@iupui.edu       278-5560

  Patricia Kinney:  pkkinney@iupui.edu   274-2459

  Dean MacDougall: jonmac@iupui.edu    278-4789

  Judith Anspach:  juanspac@iupui.edu    274-3411

  Chasity Thompson: chasthom@iupui.edu  

                                                             278-3001

  Tamara McMillian:  tmcmilli@iupui.edu

           278-2172

  LaWanda Ward:  lwward@iupui.edu     278-9241

  Susie Agnew:  sagnew@iupui.edu           274-2423

  Claire Grove:  cjgrove@iupui.edu          278-4736

      

 IUPUI Mail Services

   IUPUI Mail Services can help you with your mailing needs,  
   including postage, mailing and shipping. The Customer        
   Service Center and Post Office is located in the Campus     
   Center on the 2nd floor. Hours are Monday - Friday, 8 a.m.  
   to 4 p.m., and is closed on all campus holidays. For             
   additional information, go to:  http://mail.iupui.edu.

Law of Probability

The probability of being watched is directly 

proportional to the stupidity of your act.

Office Hours:

  Office of Professional Development & Pro Bono

  Program:  Chasity Thompson, Tamara McMillian,

  LaWanda Ward, Room 115,  Ph. 274-2484

  M, W, Th:  9:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

  T:  9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

  F:  9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

  Recorder & Asst. Director of Student Services:

  Susie Agnew, Room 119C, Ph. 274-2423

  M, W, Th:  8:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

  T: 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

  F:  8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

  Student Affairs:  

  Matthew Banker, Assistant Dean, Rm. 119, 

  Ph. 278-5560

  M - F:  9:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

  

  Law Library:

  Ph. 274-4028

  Info. Line: 274-4027

  M - Th: 8:00 a.m. - midnight 

  F: 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 p.m.

  Sat: 9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.

  Sun: 10:00 a.m. - midnight

  Closed on special holidays.

  LL.M. Office:

  Claire Grove, Assistant Dean, 350 Canal Walk, 

  Suite B

  Ph. 278-4736

  M - F: 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
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